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OUA MEMO _00-1021-0193 
MEMORANDUM 
21 October 2021 
 

For: Public Affairs Service 
Regional Directors and BARMM Education Minister  

 Schools Division Superintendents  
 School Heads and Teachers 
 All Others Concerned  
 
Subject: DISSEMINATION OF SEAMEO-RECFON’S  
 TRAINING NEED ASSESSMENT SURVEY FORM 

  
 
The South East Asian Ministers of Education Organization-Regional Centre for 

Food and Nutrition (SEAMEO-RECFON) is one of the 24 SEAMEO Centers located 
throughout South East Asia (SEA). It is responsible for the conduct of education, 
capacity building, research, and information dissemination for the food and nutrition 
sector through partnership for sustainable human resource development. 

 
The Centre is currently crafting its Five-Year Development Plan, which needs 

inputs from different countries in SEA. It targets school heads and teachers, early 
childhood educators, health professionals, and food and nutrition program 
implementers from government, non-government and development organizations as 
respondents.  

 
In this regard, the SEAMEO-RECFON, in coordination with the Bureau of 

Learner Support Services-School Health Division (BLSS-SHD), requests school heads 
and teachers to accomplish the Training Need Assessment (TNA) Survey at 
https://bit.ly/seameorecfonsurveyform not later than 25 October 2021, Monday. 
Further, the Public Affairs Service (PAS) is requested to promote the survey on the 
DepEd Philippines Facebook page. 

 
For more information, kindly contact Dr. Maria Corazon C. Dumlao, Chief 

Health Program Officer of the BLSS-SHD, through (02) 8632 9935. Likewise, Ms. Ma. 
Irmina Fidelis S. Garcia, Technical Assistant II, may be reached through 0916 522 
0335 or email at blss.shd@deped.gov.ph . 

 
For immediate and appropriate action. 

 
 

ALAIN DEL B. PASCUA 
           Undersecretary 
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